    Minutes of the Downfield Parent Partnership meeting

	Date:  02.10.17
	Time:      19:00 hrs
	Location:        Downfield Primary School
	2017-18 Meeting number: 2

	Present
	John Anderson-McGuinness (Chair), Estelle Mitchell (Vice Chair), Louise Buist (Treasurer), Natalie Sturrock (Vice Treasurer), Elaine Hallyburton (Clerk), Karen Emmett, Nikki McNeill, Samantha Will,  Vickie Anderson- McGuinness, Irene Oswald, Alex Menzies, Shona Hendry Vikki Reilly, Kalli Morris, Andria Hovell, Terri McLeish, Laura Clark, Fiona Ballie 

	Apologies
	 John Watt, Debbie Steel, Kalli Morris, Elaine McGill, Nikki Kyles


	No
	Item
	Discussion
	Responsibility/ Action

	2
	Minutes of 
previous Meeting -

Matters arising.

Approval.
	Minutes of meeting approved by Terri McLeish and seconded by Nikki McNeill

	

	3
	Pupil Council Update
	The Pupil Council have met twice since August.  They discussed the following:
Hallowe’en

The children enjoy this event and would like to have some games, snacks and juice.

Christmas Fair

Again the children enjoy this Fair.  They came up with a ‘wish list’ of stalls etc.
· Nails/nail art

· Makeup 

· Lucky Dip

· Make your own slime

· Snow Globe machine

· ‘Showstoppers’ – children showcasing their talent on the stage whilst the Fair is going on

· Cake & Candy

· Raffle

· Face Painting

· Hairstyles

Sports Kits
The children asked if it would be possible to have purple zipped tops, with the school logo, to wear when they are representing the school in various athletic events.

Football strips are now beginning to look a bit tired and out of date.  Local taxi firm – Tele Taxis are happy to sponsor new ones.  The school badge will be on the front.

Stuart J asked DPP if they could help to buy more sports equipment.  This was agreed.

	Laura C to ask the Pupil Council what games they would like.

Stuart to put together a list. 

	4
	Maths resources/approaches and tracking your child’s learning
	Maths was the big focus of development work last year, with Fiona Ballie being the lead.  This is now almost fully resourced.  Every class in the school has received a maths toolkit for delivering this interactive way of delivering maths.
Every level of Teejay Maths has also been replenished and photocopiable homework packs have been ordered.

The senior management team have also developed benchmarks in numeracy.  This has been devised from Education Scotland.  There are 3 phases, all looking at the sorts of this things they want children to achieve.  This is a useful guide to identify gaps in learning,
	Information to be sent out to parents.

	5
	Website – Parent Partnership Page
	Fiona B is looking for content for the Parent Partnership website page.

	Parent Partnership to send Fiona B information/contact details.

	6
	CfE attainment & analysis for session 2015-16, 2016-17 – Literacy & Numeracy P1,4,7
	There is an improving picture right across the years under the headings - Reading, Listening & Talking and Numeracy.  Writing is the exception.  This is now being addressed by the school.

	

	7
	Nurturing approaches – what it looks like in our school
	 Local Authorities are increasingly promoting who school Nurturing Approaches as a means of supporting Health and Wellbeing and attainment.  A whole school Nurturing Approach is a helpful framework for schools to enhance their knowledge and understanding of how all children and young people develop and learn whilst focusing on those who need specific targeted support.  
There are 6 principles of nurture:

1. Children’s learning is understood developmentally

2. The classroom offers a safe base

3. The importance of nurture for the development of wellbeing

4. Language is a vital means of communication

5. All behaviour is communication

6. The importance of transition in children’s lives

Two nurturing groups have now been established in Downfield – P1-3 and P4-7.  These run in the morning and afternoons.  Some of the activities are low-challenge, but learning outcomes are achieved.  

This is however, leading to tension and jealousy amongst the pupils.
Alex also asked if the Nurture groups can help issue of bullying (perpetrators and victims?)

It was agreed solutions to bullying are not easy.  Parents are encouraged to speak to class teachers in the first instance.  
	

	8
	Football/Sports Kits
	Please see item 3 – Pupil Council Update.
	

	9
	Christmas Cards
	Louise B brought along some information regarding Art Projects for Schools.  This website offers imaginative ways to combine art, education and effective fundraising ideas for schools. Children can design their own Christmas Cards and have them professionally printed for parents, friends and family.  
This was deemed a good idea by the Parent Partnership.
	Louise to look into this further.

All A4 art work to be in by 9th November.

	10
	Hallowe’en Disco
	This will be taking place on Monday 30th October. 6-7pm P1-3, 7.15-8.15pm P4-7

DJ is booked.
Snacks – use what was ordered for the Summer Fair.
Prizes are needed for dressing up competition
	

	11
	Christmas Fair
	It was agreed pupils will make Christmas crafts for the Christmas Fair.
	Nikki McN going to help with this.

	12
	AOB
	P7 Trip to Dalguise – 37 pupils are going.  There is another payment required at the end of November.
Kerb Parking – this is an ongoing problem.

DONM – 13.11.17 @ 6pm
	Laura C will put out a reminder to parents.
A Sub-Group has been formed to look at fundraising for this - Laura Clark, Nikki Kyles, Terri McLeish, Irene Oswald, Vikki Reilly and Shona Hendry. 


Approval of minutes:
	Proposed by:                                          
	Seconded by:
	Signed: 
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